Minutes – Patient Forum Meeting – 5.10.10

Present: Cynthia Rosser, Edwina Russell. Patricia Binsted, Keith Atkinson, Catherine McCarthy, Liz Johnston, Michael Hopper, Debbie Hopper, Jackie Leach, Edward Goldring and Terence Cook – Patient Forum Members

Pramod Selkar - Physiotherapist

Patricia Simpson - Physiotherapist

Lesley Betts – Practice Manager

Becky Halpin – Note Taker

Apologies: Brenda Donald & Joyce Lambert

1. Matters arising from minutes of the last meeting

Lesley explained to the group that our business case for a hysteroscopy service within the surgery has been put on hold as the PCT have changed the requirements, we would now also need to offer a colposcopy service which we cannot provide. 

2. Deal Physiotherapist Service

Pramod Selkar and Patricia Simpson came to the surgery to speak to the group about Deal Physiotherapy Service.

The physiotherapy team explained that at the moment there is usually approximately a three to four week wait for routine physiotherapy referrals.  For an acute problem patients can be seen within five days.  Pramod and Patricia explained to the group how referrals are processed and the different specialities that some of the physiotherapists have including acupuncture.

The physiotherapy team explained to the group that recent changes have included satellite clinics in GP surgeries.  Balmoral Surgery is one of these clinics and we have Natalie from the Physiotherapy team who runs clinics two days a week at the surgery.  At the moment all of the referrals are still sent to Deal Hospital and triaged there, but there is now the option for patients to choose where they have their physiotherapy, including the option to have it nearer to where they work, if this is possible.  The physio team are also using text messaging reminders to remind patients that they have an appointment and this service aims to reduce the number of appointments that are not attended as each appointment is at least thirty minutes long.

At Deal Hospital Physiotherapy Department there is now an evening clinic, for people who would prefer to come between 4-8pm and Patricia said that this clinic has been extremely popular.   Patricia explained to the group that since September there is an option for patients to self-refer to the physiotherapy department without seeing their GP.  To do this patients need to complete a form from the reception desk of their GP surgery and a physiotherapist will collect these forms and an appointment will be sent to the patient.  The physiotherapists have sent the surgery a poster to put in the waiting room to advertise this service.  The team also explained the various clinics that they are currently running including a schools program which tries to improve children’s posture, pregnancy groups, exercise and rehabilitation management and vestibular rehabilitation.

3. Liz Johnston, Chairman, Deal Stroke Club

Liz Johnston, one of our new patient forum members kindly spoke to the group about her work as Deal Stroke Club’s Chairman.  Liz explained that it is a voluntary service for people who have had a stroke.  It is a club that patients can attend and socialise with other stroke victims.  The volunteers at the club try to aid the members with communication to avoid isolation that they may have faced since their stroke.  The club go on regular outings where transport is provided.  The club also try to support carers of stroke victims as well and volunteers from the club meet regularly with The Carers Association.  The club meet at The Centre for the Retired once a month on a Friday afternoon.  Liz will bring in some more posters for the surgery to display in the waiting room with details of how patients can join the club if they wish.

4. Practice Based Commissioning
Lesley explained that recently there has been a new White Paper released by the Government related to health care and GP Commissioning.  Lesley explained that DASH on their own is not big enough to take on the financial risk when GP commissioning comes into place.  We have several options to move forward:

a) DASH practices to join other neighbouring PBC groups to form a bigger consortium in GP commissioning.

b) DASH stays as it is and joins other PBC groups as a federation to run the GP commissioning

c) Balmoral Surgery to leave DASH and join another PBC group.

Lesley explained that talks are still in progress and she will update the group when more information is made available.

Lesley explained that DASH are currently planning to hold an emergency eye clinic in the DASH area to save patients from travelling to an acute hospital, which for patients in Deal is usually William Harvey Hospital.  DASH is planning to meet with local optician Lorna Biggs soon to discuss this.

5. AOB

Lesley explained to the group that we recently received the results of our patient experience questionnaire; this questionnaire rated the surgery extremely low for availability of access to the surgery.  As a surgery we felt that this was inaccurate as within our appointment system we have a variety of appointments, including same day and next appointments as well as advanced booking.  Lesley had written to the group to ask for any positive experiences the group may have had booking appointments and many of the group wrote in with letters to support this.  Lesley thanked the grouped for their letters and informed the group that we had won the appeal.

Lesley explained to the group about NHS Choices and let them know that through this website there is an opportunity for patients to leave feedback about their experiences in the surgery.  Lesley gave the group information about how this website can be accessed.

Lesley explained that over the last few months we have had a few staffing changes.  Two of our registrars, Dr R Choudhary and Dr F Sharief, have left the surgery and we have a new registrar Dr F Ozair with us for a year.  The surgery has also taken on another female partner from 1.10.10, Dr E Wismayer.  Emma will be working part time.

Lesley explained to the group that the surgery is now open over lunchtime.  We will not be taking phone calls during this time but the doors are open and patients can come in and collect prescriptions and book appointments.

Lesley informed the group that we will be a pilot site for online appointments.  At the moment we are unsure whether or not patients will have to register to use this service.  Lesley told the group that she will be able to control how many appointments are available to be booked online so that people without internet access still have access to appointments.

Lesley explained to the group that there has been a withdrawal of funding for Choose and Book and subsequently we have made a decision as a surgery to not use this for all of referrals.  Lesley discussed this with the group and explained the problems that the surgery has had with Choose and Book and that there is a cost to the surgery for using this service through the amount of staff time used for its administration.  Lesley explained that the GPs will continue to use this service for specialities that regularly have appointments available, but for those that we have problems booking, we will revert to using manual referrals.  Lesley explained that the GPs will still give the patient choice as to where they would like to be seen.  
In addition Lesley explained that funding has also been reduced significantly for our current extended hours service.  Another option has been offered with reduced funding when no support staff has to be present however we have decided that we will still continue to have appointments from 7.30am to see a Health Care Assistant on Wednesday and Friday mornings and the only service that will not be available from 1.1.11 is the extended hour’s session on a Monday evening with the Practice Nurse.  The GPs and reception staff will still be offering an extended service on Monday evenings and will also continuing with the Wednesday and Friday morning sessions too.
Date of next meeting – 15th February 2010

An agenda will be sent out nearer the time but Dr John Sharvill will definitely be speaking at this meeting to feedback on Clinical Pathway developments.  
